
 
 

Mayors’ Monarch Pledge 

The monarch butterfly is an iconic North American species whose 

multigenerational migration and metamorphosis from caterpillar to butterfly has 

captured the imagination of millions of Americans.   

We, the undersigned Mayors and local government chief executives, are deeply 
concerned about the decline of the monarch butterfly population.  Twenty years 
ago, more than one billion Eastern monarch butterflies migrated to Mexico. In the 
winter of 2014, only 60 million made the trip.  The North American monarch 
population has declined by more than 90 percent in the past two decades. 
Monarch scientists attribute the decline to degradation and loss of summer 
breeding habitat in the U.S., and loss of winter habitat in Mexico.  Western 
populations of monarch butterflies that overwinter in California are also in 
decline. 

Cities, towns and counties have a critical role to play to help save the monarch 

butterfly.  Municipalities in particular can provide habitat at public parks, median 

strips, community gardens and municipal buildings that serve as community hubs 

such as recreation centers and libraries.  Schools, homes and businesses can all 

provide essential habitat for monarchs too.  Simple changes in landscaping 

ordinances or school policies can make a big difference for the monarch.  

Educating citizens about how and where to grow milkweed is also a key piece of 

the puzzle.  Creating habitat and educating citizens will benefit other pollinators 

that need healthy habitat as well.  

When Mayors speak up and take a stand, citizens notice.  Therefore, we hereby 

commit to help restore habitat for the monarch and encourage our citizens to do 

the same, so that these magnificent butterflies will once again flourish across the 

continent.  

Sign the pledge at www.nwf.org/mayorsmonarchpledge 
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